
 

 

 

As you have now heard through an email that was sent out yesterday, Phil will not be 
returning this year due to a genetic health condition. I ask that you respect his wish for 
privacy but please rest assured he is doing ok and is in the best hands possible. When 
he sees fit I am sure he will send me a message to pass on to the school community 
but he is in good spirits and is resting to ensure a full recovery.  

I am filling the very big shoes Phil has left for me, and you are welcome to contact me 
if  you have anything you wish to discuss, my door is always open, just as Phil’s was. I 
feel honoured to finish off 2020 just as well as he started it! We have so many exciting 
school events coming up this term that will make a really great journey to Christmas. 

 

Parent Education – Mathematics: Thank you to everyone who was able to attend our 
Parent Education session on Monday night. Thank you also to our Year 1 teachers; Mrs 
Cassie Cook, Mrs Mary-Anne FitzGerald and Miss Olivia Smith for presenting their work 
with this project throughout the year. We had a great evening exploring EPMC 
(Encouraging Persistence, Maintaining Challenge) which is a new pedagogy for 
Mathematics. We will continue to hold Parent Education sessions throughout 2020 as 
we implement this pedagogy across the school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Band Demonstration concert Parents are invited to attend our demonstration concert 
given by the band and band members this afternoon at 2.15pm in the school hall. 
Parents of Year 2 students who are interested in learning how to play an instrument in 
2020 are especially invited to learn more about the band and lessons. 

COMING EVENTS  

NOVEMBER 

Mon 18 Stage 3 2020 Meeting 

6.30pm 

Mon 25 P & F AGM 6.30pm 

Fri 29 Year 6 Graduation Liturgy 

10am 

Fri 29 “Thank you afternoon 

Tea” for all parent and friend 

‘helpers’ 2.30pm 

DECEMBER 

Wed 4 Swimming Carnival 

Sun 8 Year 6 Mass 

Fri 13 Community Christmas 

Carols 

Tues 17 Stage 3 Beach Safety 

Day 

Wed 18 Last Day Term 4 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘CALENDAR - FOR POSSIBLE 

CHANGES TO DATES  

www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au 
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Gymnastics Last term we were successful in applying for a ‘Sporting Schools’ Government grant so our students can have a   
taster gymnastics lesson. The lessons will start next week with 6G, 5B, 3G and 2G who will have an amazing time using the     
speciality gymnastics equipment and learning from the coaches from SISA (Sports in Schools Australia). Parents will receive 
emails to inform them when their child/ren will need to wear their sports uniform for gymnastics (these lessons will be each 
Tuesday for 5 weeks). 

Opening of the playground This Friday we have a really exciting event for the whole school community to attend – The Grand 

opening of our Playground. Please come along at 9am to be part of this special event to celebrate all the new features of our 

playground and to thank our sponsors.  

Throughout the year, the hardworking Grants Team (Katie Crichton, Holly Treder and Michelle Stanley) were successful in      

receiving a $38 000 grant to improve our playground.  

This grant has resulted in:  

• The three beautiful murals (I am still struck by their beauty every time I walk past them and catch myself just staring at them 

often!) 

• The ANZAC memorial 

• The new modern bubblers 

• The new native bee hive in the Grower’s Corner 

• The wooden play areas behind the play equipment and the shop near the library 

• The new grassed area which is our volleyball/ basketball court – including the shade cloth and basketball hoops 

• The great water pump and water play area – inspired by and dedicated to Mr MacDonald. 

Bunnings BBQ Another amazing community event was the Bunnings BBQ and cake stall last Saturday. Thank you to the P&F for 

organising this opportunity and all the helpers needed. Thank you to everyone who volunteered their time to help on the day, 

made cakes (I sampled quite a few and they were delicious!) and donated their time to buy the supplies. It was not only a      

successful fundraising event but more importantly, a wonderful opportunity be build our community spirit.  

Kindy 2020 Orientation program This morning we held our first orientation session for our 2020 Kindergarten students. We are 
so fortunate to have two full classes of excited (but nervous and slightly overwhelmed) children ready to start OLD next year. 
And their excited (and slightly nervous and overwhelmed) parents also joined us for an information session. We are so happy to 
welcome these new students and families to our school community.  

No more plastic spoons and forks at OLD! Congratulations to the Year 6 Environment team (Lianna, Caleb and Nelson) and their 
teacher mentors Mrs Alix McKittrick and Mrs Cassie Cook, who implement a wonderful initiative of no more plastic cutlery 
(which includes lunch orders). We strongly encourage everyone to bring their own cutlery if they are having a lunch order or 
buying something from the canteen, but if you forget we have a system at school that students can borrow them for the lunch 
period. This is one small step for OLD, but one giant step for our environment! 

School website: Policy and procedures: Just a reminder to visit our school website (https://www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au/our-
school/school-policies/) for all policies and procedures relating to topics such as child protection, absentees, behaviour            
support,  cyber safety and more. Every case the teachers and school leadership work with, whether it be child protection,       
behaviour, attendance or academic, is unique and often complex (as human beings are). Therefore, we always work with the 
policies in conjunction with assistance and guidance from the Catholic Schools Office staff and our counselling team. We always 
work with issues, including child protection, academic, behaviour situations, in confidential and private manners in order to  
uphold and respect the dignity of each student, teacher and parent at the school. 

P&F AGM Change of date: The P&F AGM has been moved to Monday 25th November at 6.30pm. Stay tuned for some exciting 
changes that will take place for the parent community in relation to how you can engage with other parents, volunteer with 
events – in a really fun and innovative way. This meeting will also be streamed live on the school Facebook page if you are     
unable to attend. 

Meeting for all Stage 3 2020 parents Monday 18th November at 6.30pm: Next year we have even more exciting and innovative 
changes occurring in Stage 3 (Year 5 and 6). We are holding a meeting with all the parents of students currently in Year 4 and 5 
to discuss these changes. Our 2020 Stage 3 teachers will be present and discuss the initiatives that will be occurring – which may 
be new at OLD but very common in other educational settings. We encourage all 2020 Stage 3 parents to come along so you are 
informed of what is happening and have the chance to ask any questions.  

 

ACTING PRINCIPAL—Miss Kirsty Thorpe 
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School Assembly – Tuesday morning for  Week 5 & Week 6 

Please note that due to Kindergarten Orientation on Wednesday  Week 5 & Week 6, we will have our Whole School Assembly on 

Tuesday morning for the next two weeks (weather permitting).  

Public Speaking Finals 

Currently all classes K-5 are preparing for our annual public speaking competition! This is an opportunity for students to refine 

their speech writing, display their creativity and consolidate their public speaking skills. Classroom teachers will notify you of the 

day your child’s speech will be presented in class. From these presentations, each class will select three finalists to go through to 

the finals. Parents will be notified if their child is a finalist for the public speaking competition.  

All are welcome to attend our Public Speaking Finals in Week 6. The finals will run from 9am-11am on Monday and Tuesday 
morning.  
 

Monday 18th November – Kindergarten, Year 2 & Year 4 finals  
Tuesday 19th November – Year 1, Year 3 and Year 5 finals  
 

Remembrance Day – 11th November  

All are welcome to attend our Remembrance Day liturgy next Monday. We will congregate on the COLA at 10:30. Thank you to 

Year 5 for leading this liturgy.  

 

 

Stage 3 Market Day: Friday Week 5 

 

This term, Year 5 and 6 students will be running their own Market Day at Our Lady of Dolours. The Market Day will be during 

school time on Friday 15th of November (Week 5). Profits in Year 5 will go towards their 2020 Year 6 shirts.  In Year 6, one half of 

their profits will go towards a charity of their choice and half will go towards something fun to finish off the year (of their 

choice).  The aim of this experience is to help the students learn about Financial Literacy. 

 

We invite the school community to send along some money with their child/children to spend at these exciting stalls.  Prices 

range from 50 cents to $10.  Examples of products for sale are: lolly bags, rubiks cubes, tee-shirts, metal straws, scrunchies, bath 

salts, slime and there will be lucky dips as well! 

 

Please note, because of the seriousness of allergic reactions that some OLD children can have to some food products, we ask 

that all purchases made on the day are NOT eaten at school … ie all purchased food items must be taken home and consumed 

at home – Thank you. 

 

The Market will be open from 1:40 to 3:30.  Parents welcome to join in the fun after school.  Miss Thorpe will also have her   

market stall set up to raise money for the children in Cambodia.  Come a long and buy some early Christmas presents.  See you 

there. 

 

The Stage 3 Team 

 
 

ACTING ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL—Miss Camilla Brown 

From Stage 3 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Exciting news – an office kiosk and a new parent portal! 

Over the next week you will see a change in the school office – the installation of a Compass Kiosk. The Kiosk looks like a large 
ipad and is to be used by parents who pick up their child/ren early and for late arrivals. 

Also, shortly you will receive details about a Compass Parent Portal and App which will enable you to access  information online 
about your child/ren, anytime, anywhere,  from any modern web-enabled device.  

Initially you will be able to – 

·         View information on your child/ren’s attendance 

·         Enter explanations for absences 

·         Receive communications 

·         Update your contact details 

Please keep a look out for an email with login information and instructions over the coming 
weeks.  
 

Leaving Students—end 2019 
If your family is moving from OLD school at the end of 2019 (except Yr 6 families), please be sure to alert OLD via the form 
attached in this newsletter. 
 

 

 

AWARDS 

FROM THE OFFICE 
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LEARNING SUPPORT—Mrs Bertionshaw 
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School Travel  
Stay up to date with Opal and      

ticketing changes for school travel  

2020 school travel applications now 
open  

To assist with any enquiries you may receive regarding student travel applications, we have provided some  information below. 

Applications for student travel in 2020 opened on Friday, 11 October 2019. 

Students progressing to year 3 and year 7 no longer need to re-apply if they: 

• are continuing at the same school 

• are residing at the same address 

have not been sent an expiry notification from Transport for NSW. 

Where a student meets the new distance eligibility, the system will automatically update their entitlement. If they do not meet 

the new eligibility, they will receive an expiry notification via email. 

Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition which is due to expire will receive a notification advising 

them to re-apply. 

Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 

If students need to update their information or re-apply, they should go online to https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/

updateDetails 

Applications need to be submitted before 31 December 2019 to ensure student entitlements are updated and their current enti-

tlement/card is not cancelled. If their application is submitted after 31 December 2019, the system will automatically cancel an 

entitlement/card and a new one will need to be issued. 

Students in the Opal network applying for a SSTS or Term Bus Pass entitlement for the first time will receive their card at their 

nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out from January 2020. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Does your child love to sing and dance? 

North Sydney Kids Theatre Company are now looking for Featured 

dancers & singers of all ages for the Kids Musical Seussical Jnr. 

with a junior cast (6-12yrs) and Senior cast (13-18yrs). 

Rehearsals in hunters hill 

email ddpadance@gmail.com for an audition pack now 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
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